



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.  
Saddleworth Peak Body  
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Minutes from meeting June 5th 2018 CFS Meeting Room

**Welcome** by Julianne Wurst – Chaired until the arrival of Adrian Nourse.

**Attendance.** Adrian Nourse, M Highet, R. Highet, J. Wurst, A. Wurst, D. Gibbs, P. Stanton Noble, B. Coupar, D. & J. Williams, D. Newhouse, S. Morris, C. Noack, M Kerrigan, Sue Taylor, Sue Selth, David Miller.

**Apologies:** K. Klem, Pastor Leon, Sue Humphries, P & R Richardson

**Minutes from previous meeting;** accepted as presented. Mvd. S Morris Sec. Joy Williams **Crd**

**Business Arising:**

- David Gibbs wanted tabled, the concern he felt, that his whole report from last meeting was not distributed with the minutes. Scan reports and send out to members.

*Adrian Nourse arrived and took the Chair.*

- **Cemetery:** Concern raised about some tubing still at Cemetery.
- **Youth Group:** Kenton Klem not in attendance.

**Correspondence.**

**Incoming:**

- Adrian Nourse read out the letter received from **Saddleworth Primary School**. A copy of this letter was emailed, with last minutes, by R. Richardson; including follow up details that report sent on to Council. Reply from Council (L Hill) read out. Need for costings/insurance etc. to be worked out. No one from school attended this meeting about this proposal.  
Need to reply to letter written by Emmi Nicholls.
- **Draft Budget Plan** – available to read at Library.

**Out Going:**

- *No Correspondence*

**Finance Reports:** *That reports be accepted as presented.* Mvd. Julianne Wurst Sec. David Williams. **Crd.**

**General Business**

- **Cabin for Caravan Park:** Cabin has been purchased from All Steel. Cost App. \$50,000. 5 years old but never been occupied. (Used to evaluate the air conditioning.) Extra cost to transport to Saddleworth, best quote app. \$6,000. Will be on site by end of June hopefully. Will need to be furnished etc. before being used.
- **RSL block.** Still ongoing. Concern raised about the temporary fencing. Concern that weeds are thick and need to be eradicated because of a risk of fire. Fire Prevention Officer needs to be notified.
- **Spring time dinner dance:** Portia and Julianne have met. Institute booked for 27<sup>th</sup> October. Report not available on night.

**Reports (peak body)**

- **Winkler Park:** Brochure needing some changes. Kenton has been advised.
- **Institute:** OK
- **Rec Ground.**
- **Op Shop:** Ramp was opened by Geoff Brock on Monday 14<sup>th</sup> May. Response to ramp very positive. Report included.
- **Bingo:** No report.
- **Pole Painting:** Pole with Magpie with head removed needs to be redone.
- **Garden Group:** Ron thanked Dave Williams for moving pot in front of Op shop to the front of WSB. Watering/pruning continuing. Report included.

### Reports (non-Peak body)

- **Saddleworth & District Historical Society:** Report included as read. Including copy of letter sent to CEO of Council, regarding sale of Old School, Hill Street, Saddleworth.
- **Hub Shop:** Report included as read. This includes details of incoming and outgoing finances so that the Community is aware of money transactions, and work being done by volunteers to promote and give back to the Community. Notification of upcoming event was discussed; road usage and signage.

### Other Business:

- **History week:** David Gibbs was asked if History week could be more utilised by Historical Society. This will be considered.
- **Breast Cancer morning tea:** Joy Williams reported that the morning tea, held at the Institute on 8th June, to raise money for Breast Cancer was a great success and wished to thank Community for support. \$700 was raised for Breast Cancer research.
- **Funds from the sale of land to Unity Housing:** Sue Taylor read out a letter she sent to Council regarding funds from the sale of land to Unity Housing. Reply was made by L Hill. Sue requested an answer to this be printed in the next News Letter as it was a question being asked by local people. Also have details of clean-up of this area be included when it is ascertained who owns/is responsible for land in front of this Development.
- **Old School:** David Gibbs read out letter he sent to CEO Clare and Gilbert Valley Council. Has arranged a meeting with Chris Miller about enlarging the block of Old School to make it large enough to “meet minimum residential standards”. To enable the Historical Society to auction building.
- **CWA:** A defibulator is being acquired. External mounted. Training requested. Question asked if one could be mounted to the exterior of Library building in enclosed cabinet. That it is accessible to public.

Meeting Closed: 8.55 PM

Next Meeting 3rd July at 7.30 PM